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CEO’s 
Corner 
 

 
 
 
 

There was an exciting development for the 
aged housing project this month with tenders 
called to design and construct two new units in 
Goyder Street.  There has been strong interest 
in the project and several companies have 
conducted site visits over the past week. More 
information on the building details will be 
available once the tenders have been assessed 
and evaluated. 
 
The plans to replace the aged toilet and laundry 
blocks at the caravan park with an new ablution 
and amenities block also moved forward this 
month with the project advertised for quotes.  
There has also been strong interest in this 
project and we look forward to starting 
construction on this project later in the year. 
 
Corrigin has been selected as a refund point as 
part of the Container Deposit Scheme and you 
will soon be able to receive a 10cent refund for 
recycling your bottles and cans.  The container 
deposit scheme presents an opportunity for 
Corrigin to attract additional customers to local 
businesses, provide part time employment at 
the refund point and receive payment for the 
collection service. 
 
The deadline for implementing the scheme has 
been extended to 1 October 2020 and the Shire  
is currently looking at several options for the 
location of the refund point. Some of the 
considerations when selecting the best site 
include: 
• convenience for people to drop off their 

containers, 
• safety for staff and visitors to the site, 
• space to securely store containers ready 

for collection,  
• reduce potential negative impacts of 

rubbish, vermin smell and protection from 
weather. 

 
 
 

None of the sites that Council has considered in 
their preliminary discussions are perfect but 
with careful management Corrigin can make the 
most of this opportunity and reduce any 
potential negative impacts. 
 
The additional COVID-19 casual staff have 
given the team at the shire a real boost and 
some exciting things have been happening 
around town.  The team have done an amazing 
job of raking, tidying, planting and the town is 
really starting to sparkle.  The limestone wall at 
the pool has been replaced with the help of 
some extra staff and the new rock walls at the 
Wildflower Drive and Dog Cemetery are starting 
to take shape.  Some of the additional casual 
staff have left to resume their normal work and 
we will miss the extra help when the rest of 
them  finish up at the end of June. 
 
The relaxation of the COVID-19 travel 
restrictions have given us an excellent 
opportunity to welcome visitors to our town and 
the Wheatbelt region this long weekend.  Let's 
work together to promote the natural wonders 
of Corrigin, the fantastic local businesses and 
the friendly and welcoming people.  The 
weather is expected to be a bit chilly but there 
is no better time to go for a bush walk, look for 
autumn orchids, toast a marshmallow on a fire 
or gaze at the starry night sky. 
 
The Tourism and Economic Development 
Committee met last week and discussed a 
range of ideas.  Many of the ideas could easily 
be started straight away and if you have an idea 
or a project that you think could work in Corrigin 
please let me know.  You never know when an 
idea from one person might spark another idea 
from someone else and turn into something 
great. 
 
Playgrounds and skate parks remain closed but 
rest of the facilities in Corrigin are open again, 
although with limits on the number of people 
and with additional cleaning requirements to 
keep everyone safe. 
 
Take care, stay safe and enjoy your long 
weekend. 
 

Please contact me on 9063 2203 or email 
shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au if you have any queries. 

 
Natalie Manton  
Chief Executive Officer  

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au


 

 

Strengthening our community now to grow and prosper into the future 

w w w . c o r r i g i n . w a . g o v . a u  

2020 
COUNCIL  
MEETING  

DATES 
 

16 June 2020 
21 July 2020 

18 August 2020 
15 September 2020 

20 October 2020 
17 November 2020 
15 December 2020 

 
Council meets on  
the third Tuesday  

of the month,  
except January.  

Meetings commence  
at 3pm in Chambers  

and interested  
members of the public 
are welcome to attend.  

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE  

Des Hickey 

At this time we are in the midst of the worst storm of the decade, and it delivered 

a wonderful rain and massive amount of wind for two days. Hopefully no damage 

within the district. 

What a change we have to look forward to. In many ways as the week is unfolding. 

By the end of the week we have been told the regional borders are to be lifted, which will mean a 

change for a few who head north at this time of the year. Safe travels for all who do spend time on the 

road. 

Happy belated Mothers Day to all of our community mothers, we all hope you had a great day. And to 

our children back at school, well done to all of the parents who continued the children’s education at 

home during this time. It is time for our kids to be back at school with all of their friends. 

The small amount of rain has been welcomed by our farming community and also the shire works 

crew, as they can continue with the maintenance work that has been carried out over the last few 

weeks. Many rural ratepayers have commented on the maintenance work being done and wondered 

why this is happening as early as it is. A lot of the work that has been done to date is in preparation 

for the winter grading to be done as the year progresses. 

With the office nearly back to normal or as normal as we are allowed to be, the shire is business as 

usual, well done to all of our staff over the last few weeks, they have taken on the challenge of their 

jobs, to continue all of their workload from home or some time at the office. The outside staff had 

increased their work to include extra maintenance around town, well done the town is looking fantas-

tic and many great comments from residents and people passing through. 

With the first long weekend ahead of us, with no restrictions I would suggest many will take the option 

to catch up with family and friends, be safe and enjoy the break.  

Des 
DES HICKEY Email: muirton@treko.net.au      Phone: 0428 751 024 

Know your Councillors  

SHIRE OF CORRIGIN COUNCILLORS 
Cr Des Hickey - SHIRE PRESIDENT 9063 2455 0428 751 024 muirton@treko.net.au 

Cr Michael Weguelin - DEPUTY PRESIDENT  0400 190 221 igacorrigin@bigpond.com 

Cr Matt Dickinson 9063 2189 0428 632 013 matt.dickinson@agimplements.com.au 

Cr Janeane Mason 9063 2138 0417 095 804 janeane.mason@elders.com.au 

Cr Rick Gilmore  0427 481 104 fgilmore@bigpond.com 

Cr Sharon Jacobs 9065 2042  0439 988 029 sharonjacobs1956@outlook.com 

Cr Scott Coppen 9063 2277  0439 958 399 scott@corriginhotel.com  

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au
mailto:relbaker@bigpond.com?subject=Enquiry%20for%20Councillor%20LYN%20BAKER%20
mailto:muirton@treko.net.au?subject=Corrigin%20Councillor%20Enquiry
mailto:igacorrigin@westnet.com.au?subject=Corrigin%20Councillor%20Enquiry
mailto:matt.dickinson@agimplements.com.au
mailto:janeane.mason@elders.com.au?subject=Corrigin%20Councillor%20Enquiry
mailto:fgilmore@bigpond.com?subject=Councillor%20Enquiry
mailto:sharonjacobs1956@outlook.com
mailto:scott@corriginhotel.com
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Shire News 
Are you eligible for a Rates  
and Emergency Services Levy 
Rebate for your owned and  
self-occupied property? 
 

If you are the holder of a current and valid card below, 
you may be eligible for a rebate 
• Pensioner Concession Card (50% Rebate) 
• Commonwealth Seniors Health Card and WA 

Seniors Card (50% Rebate) 
• State Concession Card (50% Rebate) 
• WA Seniors Card (25% Rebate) 

You may be eligible for a State Government funded Rate 
Rebate under the provisions of the Rates and Charges 
(Rebates & Deferments) Act 1992 if you are the owner 
and occupier of that property on the 1st July each financial 
year.  
 

Applications for these rebates can be made by phoning 
the Water Corporation (if you are connected to the Water 
Corporation water scheme) on 1300 659 951 or provide 
an online application via www.watercorporation.com.au 
or make an application in person to the Shire of Corrigin 
Office, 9 Lynch Street, Corrigin.  
 

Please bring your concession cards with you for our 
verification of your eligibility.  The eligibility date will be 
that of your application lodgement date with either the 
Shire of Corrigin or the Water Corporation and can not be 
back dated.   
 

Please contact the Shire office on 9063 2203 if you would 
like to make further enquiries about your eligibility. 
 

If you prefer, you can search for information on the Rates 
& Charges (Rates & Deferment) Act 1992 regarding your 
eligibility or go to www.concessions.wa.gov.au. 

The Corrigin Public Library  
has reopened its doors to  

community members.  
We are still however happy  
to arrange Mystery Boxes  

if you are self isolating  
or unable to come in  

simply call us on 9063 2778. 

Vendor  
panel for  
local  
businesses 

As part of our ongoing support to  
local business and community in the 
face of the current pandemic, the WA 
Local Government Association has 
facilitated access to a procurement 
platform specifically designed to help 
staff find and engage local suppliers 
in our procurement processes.  
 
The VendorPanel Marketforce  
platform will make it easier for  
procurement staff to identify your  
local suppliers using geolocation 
technology and invite them to submit 
quotes and proposals for minor  
purchasing and project activity.  
 
It is free for Members and suppliers 
to use. To register your business for 
the Vendor panel please visit  
https://pages.vendorpanel.com/
workwithwalocalgov. Please contact 
the Shire for any further information.  

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au
http://www.watercorporation.com.au
http://www.concessions.wa.gov.au
https://pages.vendorpanel.com/workwithwalocalgov
https://pages.vendorpanel.com/workwithwalocalgov


 

 

The Shire recently offered short term employment to any community members who had either lost 
their job or had hours reduced, as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic. As a result nine locals 
joined our team earlier this month and have been busy working throughout the Shire giving the 
townsite gardens a prune and tidy up, filling rock gabion walls, raking at the cemetery, painting the 

old Railway building and replacing the limestone blocks around the pool edges.  

Supporting our community 

 

 

 

AARON RUSSELL “Without the opportunity to do part-time 
work for the Shire, I would be financially unstable and  

without this work I could not support my family. I am very 
grateful that the Shire of Corrigin has given us this chance”. 

RACHEL CALEY “After being made redundant and having 3 kids at home, the 
financial pressure was stressful. I am SO GRATEFUL to have been given the 
chance to earn an income and show people other employment skills I have, I 
have thoroughly enjoyed working with a fantastic crew of people who have 

been incredibly supportive of my development and personal situation. I’ve also 
loved getting out into the community. I’ve gained a massive  appreciation for 

the amazing work the Shire do to keep our town running. Thank you so much”. 

MARK CHANNON “Great idea by the Shire, came at just  
the right time for me. I have really liked working with the  

guys and girls. Would be nice to see this scheme extended  
as I think it really works. If a job came up on the outside  

crew I would not hesitate to apply”. 
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Scholarships 

Stevenson 
Scholarship for 
Further Education 
APPLICATIONS 
NOW OPEN  
 
The Stevenson Scholarship was 
established by the late Edna Stevenson 
(a former resident of the Shire of 
Corrigin) to promote and advance the 
education of the residents of the Shire of 
Corrigin. Stevenson Scholarships are 
administered by the Trustees of the 
Edna Stevenson Trust.  
 

Eligibility  
Stevenson Scholarships are available to 
students who are residents of the Shire 
of Corrigin and/or whose parents or 
guardians are not able to provide 
sufficient financial assistance for the 
student to achieve a tertiary education.  
 
 
 

Resident Status  
Residents are defined as:  
(a) A person residing in the Shire of 
Corrigin at the time of applying for the 
Stevenson Scholarship.  
(b) A former resident of the Shire of 
Corrigin (of not more than two years 
absence) who was a student at a school 
in the Shire of Corrigin for at least three 
years whose immediate family resides in 
Corrigin.  
 

Student Status  
Students must be enrolled in and 
attending any of the following:  
(a) Corrigin District High School  
(b) Any government run senior high 
     school in Western Australia  
(c) An agricultural high school or college 
in Western Australia  
(d) A TAFE college in Western Australia  
(e) A university in Western Australia  
 

Scholarships  
Scholarships provide financial assistance 
to help cover the costs of text books, 
enrolment fees and course fees at 
approved educational institutions.  

The following amounts are indicative 
only, lesser or greater amounts may be 
awarded depending on the course of 
study and financial need:  
- SECONDARY STUDY up to $2,000  
- TERTIARY STUDY up to $5,000  
Scholarships are awarded for one year 
periods. Scholarship recipients may 
apply for further scholarships on a year 
by year basis.  
 

Forms & Closing Dates  
Application Forms are available from the 
Shire of Corrigin office at 9 Lynch Street, 
Corrigin. Phone: 9063 2203 or  
Email shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au  
 
Applications will be accepted at any time 
during 2020 for consideration by the 
Trustees. It is anticipated that the 
trustees will meet on the following dates.   
Monday 10 August 2020  
Monday 9 November 2020 
 
Applications need to be submitted one 
(1) week prior to the meeting date to be 
considered within the agenda of that 
meeting. Late applications will be 
considered at the next meeting. 

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au
mailto:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au?subject=Stevenson%20Scholarship%20Application%20enquiry


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Shire of Corrigin 
9 Lynch Street 
P: 9063 2203 
F: 9063 2005 

E:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Corrigin CRC 
55 Larke Crescent 
P: 9063 2778 
F: 9063 2779 
E: corrigin@crc.net.au 

1 June 
WA DAY 2020 
Public Holiday  
Office Closure 

15 June 
2020-2021  

Corrigin Phonebook 
UPDATES  
DEADLINE 

16 June 
Council Meeting  

@ Shire of Corrigin  

30 June 
Practical Driving  

Assessments 

21 July 
Council Meeting  

@ Shire of Corrigin  

CORRIGIN WASTE TRANSFER STATION 

Monday 10:00am - 2:00pm 

Wednesday 10:00am - 2:00pm 

Friday 10:00am - 3:00pm 

Saturday 10:00am - 3:00pm 

Sunday 9:00am - 12:00pm 

DATES TO 
REMEMBER 
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NO CHANGES TO RUBBISH BIN 
COLLECTION ON PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

MONDAY 1 JUNE 2020 
Avon Waste will be collecting your General 
Waste (green lid wheelie bin) in Corrigin as  

usual, on Monday 1 June 2020 

OPEN ON PUBLIC HOLIDAY MONDAY 1 JUNE 10am - 2pm 

mailto:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au?subject=Website%20Enquiry
mailto:corrigin@wn.com.au?subject=Website%20Enquiry
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/Shire-of-Corrigin-218803268205734/?ref=bookmarks

